
Bernie Wolfe School  
NewsleƩer—December 2024 
Follow us on TwiƩer @bw_RETSD 

 
Bernie Wolfe School 
95 Bournais Dr 
Winnipeg, MB 
R2C 3Z2 
P: 204-958-6532 
F: 204-667-9871 
bw@retsd.mb.ca 
 

Principal  
Christopher CharƟer 
 
Vice Principals 
Lindsay Lawrence—MY 
Frank Reeves—EY 
 

Office Hours: 
8:00 am—4:00 pm 
 

Lunch Program 
Joyce Aniel 
 

Mission Gardens Nursery  
204-663-8053 
mgpc@mymts.net 
 

Spring Meadows Daycare 
204-663-9237 
springmeadows@shaw.ca 
 

In Service Days 
Friday, January 31 
Monday, February 3 
Friday, March 14 
Friday, March 28 
Friday, April 11 
Monday, May 5 
Monday June 2 

Message from the AdministraƟon 
 
I want to start by thanking everyone in the Bernie Wolfe community for all their hard 
work during this first term.  Our staff have been working Ɵrelessly to provide the best 
educaƟonal opportuniƟes for their students. I personally have enjoyed the many events 
such as Meet the Teacher, Student Led Conferences, Winter Concert, Flag Football prac-
Ɵces, Cross Country and of course having fans in the stands during Volleyball. More ex-
ciƟng events are planned for the New Year!  

 

Thank you to all parents/caregivers who were able to join us for conferences back in Oc-
tober.  It is our hope that by having them early in the school year we can work together 
to have an impact on student learning.  UlƟmately the purpose is for teachers and care-
givers to be able to talk about the many great things their child is doing at Bernie Wolfe. 
This is an important part of learning as students were able to showcase some of the ex-
cellent learning opportuniƟes that they have parƟcipated in for the start of the year and 
to set goals moving forward.  

 

I would also like to encourage you to please take the Ɵme to thank the staff at Bernie 
Wolfe for all the hard work they put into creaƟng such a rich learning environment for 
your child.  All the extra Ɵme our staff put in to help make your child’s experience here at 
Bernie Wolfe an enjoyable one is oŌen overlooked. Staff can oŌen be seen giving up 
their prep Ɵme to do addiƟonal work with students, giving up their breaks / lunch to help 
support learning or staying aŌerschool to provide extra curricular opportuniƟes for stu-
dents.  They come in early and stay late to meet with families and help to create plans 
for student success. We truly have the best staff !  

 

In addiƟon, please take the Ɵme to talk to your child about Digital Safety.  With an in-
creased emphasis on using technology comes an increased risk of using it inappropriate-
ly. Further, the upcoming holiday season may also be a Ɵme where students may receive 
their first Electronic CommunicaƟon Device (aka cell phone) and are excited to use it. 
This is a perfect Ɵme to create rules around its use and discuss digital ciƟzenship. With 
this in mind please remember that cell phones are not to be used by students during the 
school day.  

 

Finally, I want to wish everyone a safe and wonderful holiday season. I hope that it is 
filled with love, laughter and that you can spend Ɵme with family and friends.  

 

Sincerely, 

C CharƟer 









 



Reminder to Visitors and Parents 
In the interest of safety for our students we ask that all start/end of day pick up and drop offs be done outside at 
your child’s assigned locaƟon. In the event that you are dropping your child off late please go through the office get 
an arrival slip and say your “ goodbyes” in the foyer.  Further, please inform the classroom teacher ahead of Ɵme if 
you are picking up students early from school so your child can meet you in the office for pick up. All supply or lunch 
drop offs need to come to the office. Finally, only with permission of AdministraƟon should we have parents picking 
up and dropping off students inside the school at their classroom doors. 

Dressing for the Weather 

Please ensure your student(s) are dressed appropriately for 
the weather condiƟons each day. Extra clothes in your student’s backpack are recommended in case of 
playground accidents. Please ensure all clothing is labeled with your student’s name in case it should be 
misplaced. 

Student AƩendance 

If your student will be absent from school or arriving late for any reason, please contact the school at 204-
958-6532 or email us at bw@retsd.mb.ca. The school voicemail is available for messages 24 hours a day, 
press #1 to leave a message after hours. Please make sure to clearly state your child’s first and last name 
when emailing or leaving a phone message. 

Moving? 

If your family is considering or definitely making a move to a new home, please remember to inform the 
school as soon as possible.  It is important to have accurate contact informaƟon on file (addresses, phone 
numbers, e-mail etc.).  If you move, please provide new proof of address to the school office to update your 
informaƟon. 

 School Parking Lot 

Please be advised that the parking lot is restricted to daycare, school and divisional staff use from 8:00am – 4:00pm. 
Parents are encouraged to use the designated pick-up/drop-off route located on Rougeau Ave. AlternaƟvely, there is 

street parking available around the school. For extenuaƟng circumstances (early pick-up, meeƟngs, etc.), there 
are a limited number of guest spots available in the parking lot please do not use Bus Loop. 

Any spot with a number is an assigned spot. The parking lot is a one-way direcƟonal route. Thank you for helping to 
keep our students safe. 

Safe Pick up and Drop of Students  
Please remind your child that if they are being picked up or dropped off and need to cross Rougeau, they should be 
using the one of the crosswalks to cross the street.  

With the Drop Zone on the south side of the street and cars passing on the north side it is oŌen difficult for drivers to 
see people who are crossing between cars. That in combinaƟon with icy roads, means we all need to be extra cauƟous 
to ensure student safety. We appreciate your help in reviewing these safety procedures with your child.  The Drop 
Zone is for immediate loading and unloading of students, please do not stop and wait in this area.   



 Lunch ExpectaƟons 
 

Please note that we do not have microwaves for students to use at lunch Ɵme.  Please do not send lunches 
that need to be heated.  

Students should be bringing their own cutlery and water boƩles for snack and lunches. 

***Allergy Alert***    

 

 

 

 

In Bernie Wolfe School, we make every effort to protect students with life threatening allergies from exposure to known 
allergens. In order to minimize the risk of exposure and to ensure the immediate response to an emergency, we provide 
general awareness regarding life-threatening allergies to their school communiƟes. Per Policy JLCG-R2, school adminis-
trators also support the implementaƟon of strategies to reduce the risk for the students with allergies; as such, they no-
Ɵfy parents not to send peanuts, peanut buƩer, peanut oil, nuts, and products containing them to school. Parents are 
encouraged to help their children understand the seriousness of life-threatening allergies. Individual teachers may send 
out informaƟon regarding specific allergies in their classes so parents can make informed decisions when sending food 
to school.  

Lunch drop off’s are NOT encouraged as we are limiƟng traffic in the building and disrupƟons to class.   

 
Middle years students 
Grade 6 students who stay for lunch must remain on school grounds. All other students are encouraged to stay on 
school grounds during lunch. Those students in Grade 7 & 8 who choose to leave school grounds and go to community 
stores are expected to return by 11:55. Students who return to school aŌer that Ɵme are expected to wait in the out-
door classroom area unƟl 12:25 and then enter the school and head directly to class. Students who are choosing to go 
home for lunch should only return  at 12:25 bell. 

 
Party/Class treats 
Due to allergies and specific dietary needs, we are not able to facilitate birthday parƟes or treats being sent 
with students to class.  Please do not send party treats to school to share. 

 

Water BoƩles 
All students should be bringing a refillable water boƩle to school. BoƩles can be filled at the filling staƟons lo-
cated through out the school.  



 

Terry Fox Run/Walk 
Terry Fox Run/Walk 

Bernie Wolfe School parƟcipated in a fundraiser which was held over a 
two-week period from September 23rd - October 4th, 2023, where 
students helped by bringing in pledges for the Terry Fox FoundaƟon. 
This year Bernie Wolfe School had fundraised $1400 for the Terry Fox FoundaƟon. I would like to personally thank the stu-
dents, staff, and families who supported this worthy cause. Thanks again everyone!  

Ms. L. Vizza 

BWS Bus & Street Patrols 
Bernie Wolfe School is honored to have such outstanding patrols who serve our school and community. They have demon-
strated being safe, being respecƞul, and being responsible. Many patrols are eager to take on addiƟonal roles/
responsibiliƟes and conƟnue to exceed expectaƟons. Keep up the good work, patrols!  



Helloween 
 



 



Diwali Assembly and Celebration 



NATIONAL Day for Truth & Reconciliation  



Bison Volleyball  



EY Cross Country & Flag Football 
The gym has been very busy with extra curricular acƟviƟes this past month! We had over 85 students parƟcipate in grade 3-5 
cross country and had our final run at Birds Hill Park at the end of September. Next, we had gr. 5 flag football and had over 
45 students parƟcipate! The BW Bisons showed great sportsmanship, respect and teamwork at their final tournament at the 
East Side Eagles field. Coming up next is gr. 5 volleyball with a tournament at the end of November! Go Bisons Go!  

 

 



Library News 
New Books – New books are so exciƟng! We are constantly adding new books to our library. We’ve been adding a lot of man-
ga and other high-interest books and we are always open to suggesƟons from students! 

Book Care Habits – Please help your student find a safe place for their library book and to remember to return it to school on 
their library book exchange day. Damaged books will charged a fine. 

Overdue Books – Unfortunately many students currently have overdue library books. RETSD schools do not charge late fines, 
however if a book is declared lost (if it is very overdue we assume it is lost), students can be fined an amount towards the 
book’s replacement cost. To ensure your student isn’t charged, please help return all outstanding books.  

Sora - Students have access to many audiobooks and eBooks through Sora (an app and a website) using their RETSD log in 
informaƟon. (Tip: connect to “River East Transcona School Division” as the school, not specifically Bernie Wolfe). We parƟcu-
larly encourage students in grades 4-8 to use this great site/app. 

Book Fair – Thank you to the Bernie Wolfe School community for making our ScholasƟc Book Fair in October such a success! 
These book fairs work like a fundraiser and your purchases helped us add many new books to our school library. We greatly 
appreciate your support. 

Clubs – Many clubs are held in the library each week. 

 
 

Used Book DonaƟons – In the new year we will once again be collecƟng used books (all levels, any language) to host a used 
book sale during I Love to Read celebraƟons (February). Please begin to save these items for us! (More informaƟon will be 
shared in early January.) 

Guest Reader ConnecƟons? – Do you know anyone “famous”? Do you have a personal connecƟon to anyone that would be a 
great person to invite to be a guest reader in February as part of our I Love to Read celebraƟons? We are always searching for 
engaging, interesƟng, and exciƟng guest readers. Please reach out to Mrs. Card (ncard@retsd.mb.ca) in the library if you have 
a connecƟon! 

The Joy and Benefits of Daily Reading - Did you know that spending just 20 minutes a day reading for pleasure can make a 
big difference in a student’s life? Daily reading not only improves vocabulary, comprehension, and criƟcal thinking skills, but it 
also reduces stress and nurtures creaƟvity. Whether it’s a thrilling novel, a thought-provoking arƟcle, or a heartwarming sto-
ry, reading transports us to new worlds and helps us beƩer understand our own. Make it a habit to explore the library, dis-
cover books that excite you, and enjoy the lifelong benefits of reading for fun! 

Happy Reading, 
-Mrs. Card & Ms. Vasanthy 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

11:30-11:55 M.Y. Open 
Library 

Unity in Gam-
ing (*December 

only - Must be 
signed up) 

M.Y. Open Li-
brary 

Grade 8 eS-
ports 

(*Must be signed 
up) 

Grade 7 eS-
ports 

(*Must be signed 
up) 

12:00-12:25 Grade 4 Read-
ing Club 

Grade 5 Read-
ing Club 



BWS Esports 
BWS’s esports program expanded this year to include esports for Grade 7s and Grade 8s. Each grade has been invited to par-
Ɵcipate in game play at lunch recess once per week. As well, these students were provided with the opportunity to join the 
aŌer school provincial Rocket League tournament this fall.  

We had two teams play in the Rocket League A Division this season. CongratulaƟons to “BWS Yellow Bisons” that qualified 
for the provincial playoffs at Daniel McIntyre Collegiate on November 23, where they won! BWS Yellow Bisons are the Mani-
toba Champions in A Division Rocket League! We are so proud of all our players. 

Also, we are excited to be bringing a team of female-idenƟfying and gender-diverse students to play in an RETSD “Empower 
Esports: Unity in Gaming” event in December. These students will parƟcipate in a Super Smash Bros. tournament and Mine-
craŌ Build Challenge. We wish them the best of luck! 

In the new year, our esports teams will be focusing on Brawlhalla and interested students will be able to join an aŌer-school 
provincial tournament as well. More informaƟon will be shared with esports players in January. (Students in Grade 7 or 8 that 
would like to join esports are encouraged to see the supervisors for more informaƟon and the necessary forms.) 

-Mrs. Card, Ms. Coulis & Mr. Cowan 



Ms. Bobychuk’s Gr 5D Class  



Ms. Petersen/Delow’s Gr 1A class 
Grade 1A students had a wonderful Ɵme collaboraƟng with their Grade 6 buddies for a science project! Together, they engaged 
in the design process, learning how to brainstorm, plan, create, and test their ideas. It was a fantasƟc experience for everyone 
involved, and we are proud of their hard work and creaƟvity! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Haunted house project  
 

 

Exploring our senses turned our haunted house into an 
adventure – where we saw, heard, touched, smelled, 
and even imagined the spooky thrills! 

 

 

 

 

 

 



RETLife Winter 2025 
RETLife Winter 2025 Programming is now open for registraƟon! 
  
RETLife is pleased to announce the launch of its Winter 2025 Programming lineup! With more than 50 new and 
returning programs to choose from, there's something for everyone! 
Just a small sample of some of the programs being offered this winter include: 
  
Engineering for Kids – Mission to Mars 
Parent and Child Cooking Together – Lunches Made Easy 
MarƟal Arts for Kids 

Parent and Child Yoga 

IntroducƟon to GymTASTICS 

Babysitting 

Basketball for Youth 

Volleyball for Kids 

And much more!!! 

  
Visit RETLife for more informaƟon and to register! Book early to avoid disappointment! 


